

December 10, 2019

RECEIVED

DEC 1 6 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

## Certified Mail

Ms. Courtney R. Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Springfield, IL 62761

**RE: Project Completion Letter** 

#E-038-19 Elmhurst Hospital Discontinuation of Pediatric Inpatient Category of Service

Dear Ms. Avery,

The Review Board approved Project E-038-19 on October 22, 2019. We are pleased to inform the Board that the transaction approved closed effective November 30, 2019 in accordance with the transaction summary submitted with the exemption application.

We thank the Board again for approval of our application.

Sincerely,

Pamela Dunley

President and CEO, Elmhurst Hospital

Jamela & Demlu

Elmhurst Hospital 155 E. Brush Hill Road Elmhurst, IL 60126